
BRUNSWICK HILLS TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES 
Public Hearing 

August 24, 2021 
 

The Brunswick Hills Township Board of Trustees met in Special Session on August 24, 
2021 at 6:30 pm for the purpose of holding a Public Hearing on the McKinley Rd. 
recommendation to put it in non-maintained status.  This Public Hearing was held at 
1918 Pearl Rd, Brunswick, Oh 44212 
Present: Trustee Chair Michael Esber, Vice Chair John Witthuhn, Christina Kusnerak, 
Zoning Inspector Evelyn Czyz, Road Foreman Paul Magovac and several members of the 
public. 
Esber called the public hearing to order at 6:30PM, noting that the meeting was 
properly advertised. 
Esber asked Paul Magovac for an explanation on placing McKinley Road to non-
maintained status.  Magovac stated that ORC #5571.20 allows the Township to put 
certain roads in a non-maintained status and he recommends that the Board of 
Trustees do that with McKinley Rd.  There is a dedicated road, however it was never 
built.  
Mrs. Vicky Chainey stated that her and her husband own parcels and inquired about the 
maintenance of the currently developed McKinley Rd.  Magovac stated that the paved 
road currently there is maintained by the City of Brunswick and that anyone that owns 
parcels will continue to have access to the parcels they own.  If at some point the 
parcel owners want the road, they would be able to put that road in following the 
Township Road Resolution at their own expense, with the township taking over the 
maintenance.   
No other comments were made. 
Esber closed the public hearing.   

Esber moved to adjourn at 6:35 PM.  Kusnerak seconded.  All voted yes. Motion carried 
 
 
 
 

  

Michael Esber, Chair Trustee Katherine Esber, Fiscal Officer 
 
 
 

  

John Witthuhn, Vice - Chair Christina Kusnerak, Trustee 
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